Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, August 10, 2024, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)


In attendance: Mary Jo Reiter, Shauneen Flugel, Rachelle Fletcher, Rick Brodrick, Pam Brodrick, Bill Sebright, Mike Wolfe, John Odynski, Virginia Odynski, Wally Parker, Roberta Reiter, Mike Reiter, Larry Bowen, Dan Stansbury, Leo Zimmerer, C. E. Burris, Tracy Strong, Andrea Evans Davis, Olivia Parker,  Shelah Riggins, Frank Hollingshead, Andrew Hollingshead, Marie Morrill and Tom Costigan. 


Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) The Clayton Fair will be August 23-25. Set up will be August 22, Thursday at 1 PM. The sign up sheet was passed around.  2) CK Anderson has an advertising company, Helveticka, who works with Avista. He would like to use part of Reiters' Arcadia film in an advertisement. He will give us credit and pay us $250. Damon is working with him to get the best results possible.          3) Robert Fischbach donated a post office Fairbanks scale in the name of his Mother, Mae Huffman Fischbach. The scale was owned by Charles F. Huffman, a long time rural mail carrier around Clayton and Loon Lake. He may have been given the scale when it was replaced by an upgrade. The scale was given to Robert by his mother, Mae Huffman. Mae Huffman Fischbach was the only daughter of Charles and Mattie Huffman. Robert used it for years and it is very accurate. He has checked it against electronic  post office  scales of today. Robert thinks it is over 100 years old. Tom Costigan researched and found the Clayton Post Office was opened in 1894. William Kelly was the first Postmaster.

Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.
            Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported by email: The main checking account ended the month at $20,981.55. Total deposits were $390.26.  Three checks were written, one to Stevens County Times for $418.50, one to TCP Printing for $672.29 and one to Rustic Creations for $4000. The web hosting account ended the month at $1,291.27 with a $17.25 withdrawal for web hosting. The Brickyard Day account is $3227.13. The Eagle fund account is -$7,572.55. 

Webmaster Damon Smathers reported by email: Issue #7 of Letters/Brickbats has been uploaded to the website. It can be downloaded here:

https://cdphs.org/lettersbrickbats---newsletters.html . The “Society Contacts” section has

also been updated on the website. It can be seen here: https://cdphs.org/contact-us.html.

Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported that: 1) She started a GoFundMe for the Eagle shelter. If it looks good she will start sharing it. https://gofund.me/5c6a4b1c . 2) She also talked with the new owner of the Tribune and he would love to have articles sent to him. She can randomly select them or if someone has some that are really important to the area please let me know. 3) On Facebook we reached 6,200 people and have made $6.12. She has not advertised the subscription yet and will wait until after the Eagle Fundraiser is done.

Letters/Brickbats Editor Wally Lee Parker reports:  Issue #7 has been uploaded to the website.  This edition is primarily a catch-up on recent topics.   The next currently under construction issue of this newsletter may take somewhat longer than usual due to the recent spikes in daytime temperature meshing with the editor’s temperamental air conditioner – the oppressive heat making writing difficult.  The feature subject of this upcoming issue is the history of James F. Congleton – a pioneer businessman of West Branch, Milan, Spokane, and Meyers Falls.  In another matter, our new newsletter’s format is essentially a continuation of the Society’s prior newsletter – the Mortarboard.  In part the structural alterations embedded in this new format – larger pages and a variable page-count being the most visible – are intended to reduce the potential learning curve and workload of whomever might inherit the editor’s chair – as will inevitably happen.  That said, the one thing that hasn’t changed – it never does when it comes to periodicals even when the schedule of any such periodical is based on convenience rather than the calendar – is the newsletter’s appetite for original wordage to fill otherwise blank pages.  For us, getting people to submit original materials for publication has always been a problem.  While our prior publications have printed a wealth of submitted stories, the bulk of that content has been created by a certain segment of our own membership.  New voices, both inside and outside our Society, would be welcomed by the editor.

Dan Stansbury brought a 1960 map of Spokane. He thinks it is a map of the dairy delivery schedule. We aren't sure if it's a map for Arden, Darigold or Carnation. Discussion included that people think home milk delivery lasted into the 1960s.
             Mike Reiter reported: 1) Rachelle Fletcher, Mike Reiter and Deron Schroeder will update the Deer Park Bicycle Tour Pamphlets. Mike wants to make a movie of the stops on the tour and a little of their history. 2) Eagle cover is all done! Tuesday Mike, Rick Brodrick and others will do cleanup around the Eagle. They will also trim the fencing around the Eagle and fashion a gate.
Rachelle Fletcher suggested we have a raffle at the Clayton Fair. She will print tickets and make a sign. Bill will put together packets of  a variety of Clayton Brickyard Day t-shirts. Two packets will be raffled off each of the 3 days of the Fair.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, September 14, 2024, at 10:00 AM at our building. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM.


Minutes submitted by Tracy Strong, Secretary. 

